 

May 15, 2009

Group Comments on 

NAESB 2009 AP Item 2(a)(ii)(3) Rollover Rights on Redirect on a Firm Basis 

The following organizations jointly submit these formal comments on the draft standard for Redirects and Rollover Rights for the ESS/ITS’ review and consideration:
MISO, PJM, SPP, ISO-NE, NYISO, ERCOT and IESO

Please note that ERCOT and IESO are not under FERC jurisdiction and do not offer physical transmission rights, and the NYISO and ISO-NE also do not offer physical transmission rights or services through their FERC-approved Tariff.
Specific Comment - 001-9.7.8.2
We do not support the ability of the Transmission Customer (TC) to submit pending multiple requests for Redirect with Rollover Rights as presently included in the draft standard.  This additional optionality will result in unreasonable burden on the Transmission Provider (TP).  Each set of requests for simultaneous redirection of the same transmission capacity requires the TP to split the existing cases.  Each subsequent set of simultaneous redirection requests causes geometric growth of the iterations of studies the TP must perform.  Furthermore, the exisitng OASIS functionality will not have the ability to accurately support and account for pending, multiple requests.  The TC should only have the ability to submit Redirect Requests up to the original Reserved Capacity of the parent reservation.  If any of those Redirect requests are refused due to lack of ATC/AFC, only then can additional Redirect requests be submitted.  Again, the sum of all requests for Redirect with Rollover Rights is limited to the original Reserved Capacity of the parent, less any confirmed Redireccts for the same time period.  

The following  revision to 001-9.7.8.2 is provided
The Transmission Customer shall be allowed to submit cumulative Redirect Requests only up to the original Reserved Capacity of the Parent reservation.  Capacity Eligible for Rollover on Redirect Requests shall also be limited by the current Capacity Eligible for Rollover on the parent.
Thank you for consideration of our comments.

Respectfully,

Bill Phillips, Midwest ISO (MISO)
Patrick Brown, PJM

Charles Yeung, Southwest Power Pool (SPP)

Matt Goldberg, ISO New England (ISO-NE) 
Jim Castle, New York ISO (NYISO)
Steve Myers, ERCOT

Ben Li, Independent Electric System Operator (IESO)
